North Bondi Precinct Minutes

 

North Bondi Precinct Committee Meeting
Minutes of the 29th April 2009
Held at the St Annes Church Hall 
From 7.00 pm 

 
 
1.                 Present: 

Peter Quartly (Chairman), Councillor Sally Betts (Mayor of Waverley), Councillor Joy Clayton, Mary Shiner (Council) and 7 residents, as per the attached attendance sheet.

 
2.                 Apologies: 

Councillor John Wakefield, Mrs Glaser, Eva Copeland & Marie Hoffman.

 
3          Absent
            Councillor Dominic WY Kanak.
 
4          Minutes

 
            The February Minutes of Meeting were adopted as a true record.
 
5.         Business Arising

a]        SEVEN WAYS
            The Brick pavers have not been repaired, due to a lack of funds.
Stage III has not commenced, as there are no funds available. Other than the funds there is no reason for its delay as the proposed redevelopment of the smash repair premises has been discontinued and it is back operating as a smash repair operation.
 
b]         WAVERLEY TRANSPORT POLICY AND REDUCED PUBLIC TRANSPORT                              SERVICE
                        On going.
 
c]         ST. ANNE'S CHURCH
No developments.
 
d]         CHARACTER STUDY OF NORTH BONDI
                        No developments.

e]         MURRIVERIE ROAD AND SPEEDING
                        No developments.

f]          BLAIR ST / WARNERS AVE MEDIAN PLANTER BEDS
            It was confirmed the top beds have not developed as was hoped & this is being        looked into.
            It was suggested that in a number of beds that have not been developed that the       grass is being ripped out & replaced with bark.  This was felt to be a waste of   resources & counter productive.
 
g]         MURRIVERIE RD/GILGANDRA RD LANEWAY
                        No developments.
 
h]         FOOTPATH ART
                        No developments.

            l]          REDDAM SCHOOL & RAISING THE PEDESTRIAN CROSSING
                        No developments.

j]          O’DONNELL ST PARK & MINER BIRDS
                        No developments.

 
            k]         SAM FISMAN PARK & WHY THERE WAS NOT ANY COMMUNITY 
            CONSULTATION
            No developments todate.

 
l]          36 MITCHELL ST & FOOTPATH BREAKS
            No developments.
 
m]       CALMING DEVICES & PAINTING SIDES
            No developments.
 
n]         BLAIR STREET @ WARNERS AVENUE GARBAGE & REHABILITATION
            No developments.
 
o]         O’DONNELL ST PARK NAMING
                        No developments.
 
            p]         BARRACLOUFF PARK & DOGS & DOGGIE BAGS
                                    Sally advised they been installed.
 
            q]         BUILDING BLOCK CNR GOULD & 6 HASTINGS PDE (non use)
                                    Sally advised the renovations have been approved (last night) & it will involve an                                            extra floor.
 
            r]         WARNERS AVENUE & FLOODING
                        No developments were advised.
 
s]         STREET LIGHTING IN 7 WAYS
Sally advised that Robert Esdaile (Council) is continuing to discuss with EnergyAustralia, however, todate without success.

 
             t]         Blair St flower bed at Wairoa Ave (traffic problem)
                        The Traffic Committee has referred to the RTA & Police & are awaiting their advices.
 
             u]       Seven Ways Formal Defects Rectification Review 
                        Refer to item 5.a.
 
             v]        Mitchell St Village
                        No Developments.

             w]       Five Ways speed counts
                        No developments.
 
             x]        Niblick Street Pre School drop off & advisory signs 
                        Sally advised they are awaiting for the signage to be installed by the RTS (who are                the authority responsible for same).
 
                        y]         Ex Smash Repair property & concern with respect to the puddles outside      
                        It is back operating as a smash repair operation, however, the puddling has not                                 been addressed todate.

 
            z]         (Feb 09 - 9.1) BONDI BEACH SEAWALL & WIRE BASKETS BREAKING.
                        No developments.

aa]       (Feb 09 - 9.4) O’DONNELL STREET FOOTPATH (from Mitchell St to Gould St                         {south side} & RAMP {(Midelton St NE corner}
                        No developments.

ab]      (Feb 09 - 9.5) O’DONNELL STREET PARK (footpath sinking around the park)
                        No developments.

ac]       (Feb 09 - 9.8) BONDI BEACH E-MAIL ADDRESS
                                    Refer to the Chairman’s report (item 26)
                        Resolved that we not proceed with it, however, have Mary forward to members, so                they can consider it.
                        Resolved we set up our own.
 
            ad]      (Feb 09 – 6.1.1 30) 105 RAMESGATE AVE REDEVELOPMENT
                        Refer to 6.1.1.7
                        Residents thanked the Chairman for his letter to Council
                        Sally advised that Council had met with the Developer & expressed their 
                        (Councils) & residents concern with respect to the development.  The Developer                               had made some amendments to the DA & was meeting again with Council                            Officers.  It is now with Kylie Lucas, the Assessment Officer & should be referred                               onto the IHAP & then the DCC due to the large amount of submissions received                                against the DA 08/09.
                        They are now reviewing as there were some 30 objections. 
 
6          Reports
 6.1       Chairman
 
6.1.1       Report

 
[a]       Report
            Tabled & adopted.
           Item 8e – high lighted.
                        k – Felt we should investigate.
                        10 – Hakoah Club – Sally advised they have now submitted the DA & after concerns             from Council Officers; they reduced the height by a floor.  The front of the Hakoah Club         facing Hall St will appear to be on the same level as the rest of Hall St buildings. 
            The rear at O’Brien St will be higher - 5 storeys in height
           They have bought the shops to the west of the Hakoah Club, to be incorporated into the development.
           There will be a walk way through the building that will have shopping along it, including an            eatery.
           There will be a pool on the roof, that will continue learn to swim classes that have been held there for many years.
`          Car parking will be accessed from the rear via O’Brien St.
           Concern has been expressed by the ILuka Kindergarten over the toxic building dust that will be created by the development.
                      12 – endorsed.
                        21 – The resident did not attend.  Mary will look into.
                        22 -.Endorsed.
                        24 – Endorsed.
                                Bill indicated he was unable to participate, due to time constraints. 
                        26 – Recommendation not endorsed. (Refer to 5ab)
                        27 – Endorsed.
                        30 – Resolved that were support Brian Rheinberger’s nomination of Aub       Laidlaw (iconic Lifesaver & Beach Inspector).

[b]      Bondi Environment Group
            As per the attached.

 
             [c]      Waverley Safety Committee
           No minutes available.
 
6.2       Traffic Co-ordinator (Bill Stavrinos) 

6.2.1   Report
            Nil.
 
6.3             DA coordinator (Bill Stavrinos)
 
6.3.1   Report 
Nil.
 
6.4       Cr. Betts Mayor of Waverley

 
6.4.1   Report
            As advised to meeting, refer above.
 
6..2      GLOBAL TABLE
            Spoke on the Global Table this Saturday at the Bondi Junction Mall, where there is a            selection of excellent food from 11 am.
            
6.5      Cr. Wakefield 
 
6.5.1   Report
Nil.
 
6.6       Cr Joy Clayton (Bondi Ward & resident)
 
6.6.1   Report
Nil.
 
6.7             Cr Dominic Wy Kanak

 
6.7.1       Report
Nil.

6.8       Precinct Co-ordinator (Mary Shiner)

 
6.8.1 Report
          Nil other than as reported elsewhere.
 
7          Correspondence
            Tabled.

 
8          ELECTION OF OFFICE BEARERS
CHAIRMAN                                                   Peter Quartly
SECRETARY                                               Eva Prochazka
TRAFFIC  CO-ORDINATOR                      Jeanette (Juju) Kalek
DA CO-ORDINATOR                                  Bill Stavrinos
BONDI FORUM REPRESENTATIVES   Eva Prochazka & Jeanette (Juju) Kalek
COMMUNITY SAFETY REP                      Cr Joy Clayton agreed to represent our interests.
COMMITTEE                                                            No nomination received.
Mary conducted the election & thanked Peter & Bill for their past efforts on behalf of the group.

 
9          General Business
 
9.1       DISINFRANCHISEMENT
            Harry commenting on the Chairman’s February report indicated that many previous residents of the old committee felt the same way.
             
9.2       NEW PRECINCT BOUNDARY’S
Harry further advised that neither he or Mrs Glaser received a flier with respect to the changes.       
 
9.3       PRIVATE CERTIFIERS
      A discussion was held on the role & legal position of private certifiers.

 
9.4       ROCK POOL AT NORTH BONDI
      Jeanette spoke on the rope not being taught & this can result in accidents when it is             grabbed for support.
      Sally advised she would have it looked at.

 
9.5       GRAFFITI IN LANE OPPOSITE O’DONNELL ST PARK
      Advised it has been rehabilitated by plantings along the sides. 

 
Meeting Closed 9.38 pm
 
 
Chairman
 
 
Next meeting        24th June 2009 in the St Anne’s Church meeting room at 7:00 pm.
 
Chairman
24/06/2009
Compiled by pgq
 


 
NORTH BONDI PRECINCT COMMITTEE
CHAIRMAN’S APRIL 2009 REPORT
1.             MEETING DATES FOR THIS YEAR 
APRIL    29
JUNE      24
Aug        26
OCT        28.

2              STONEMASONS COTTAGE AT 118 MURRIVERIE ROAD
I corresponded with council with respect to the resolution not being minuted correctly, with respect to the non removal of trees.

I have not dealt with the following matters:
                writing to Council asking why it was still not heritage listed & we request that such listing be treated as a matter    of priority.
                writing to Council with respect to The Mayor was given incorrect information, by a Council Officer that the walls were not going to be touched, which was clearly incorrect.  And The Mayor was given incorrect information, by a Council Officer that the walls were not going to be touched, which was clearly incorrect.

 
3              BONDI FORUM (5/2) 
There was a problem with the dates & I have been advised the next meeting is @ Bondi Surf Club on Wednesday 28th May, starting between 6 & 7 pm.
Once I receive an agenda I will provide to our representatives. 

 
4              EMERGENCY SERVICES FUNDING – EXTENSION TO FSL TO COVER SES 
Letter to Council is outstanding.

 
5              COMMUNITY SAFETY PRECINCT COMMITTEE (30/1) 
                We still require an attendee to attend these meetings.

 
6              PRECINCT GRANTS PROGRAMME (13/11).
This still has not been resolved, although I do not believe any precinct wishes to produce their own fliers.

 
7              105 RAMSGATE AVENUE REDEVELOPMENT (24/2) 
Letter sent to Council with a cc to Councillors.
I received some positive feedback, however, not aware of whether there have been any developments.

 
8                    LG&SA MATTERS
                a]                     NSW draft sea level rise policy Statement {27/2 item 24] – Councils were asked for                                       submissions by           the 3/4.
                B]                    National human rights consultation [27/2 item 7] – The Human Rights Commission has                               launched a toolkit on Lets Talk About Human Rights”.
                C]                    Seminar – Defying extinction: keeping Museums & Art Galleries Alive [13/3 item 7]
                D]                    Community – national human rights consultation committee [ 13/3 item 9]
                E]                     Community – 2009 youth participation grants programme [13/3 item 11]           
                F]                     Community – New filming protocol [13/3 item 12]
                G]                    Funding commitment welcome [27/3]
                H]                    Pegged rate increase consigns community to restricted services [3/4]
                I]                      Update from Australian LGA  [9/4] item 1
                K]                    NoSpuds – community events directory [9/4 item 5] – can we use to promote our                                                                          activities?
                L]                    Your community your culture, your choice [14/4] – Council did not nominate.
                M]                   Go for 2&5 healthy eating kit available [17/4 item 4]
                N]                    Future not bright for local infrastructure [20/4]
                O]                    Housing code report card raises council concerns [1/4]
9                     COMBINED PRECINCT MEETING (25/3)
                The minutes have not been produced todate.

                The November minutes ave been produced & are attached to the minutes.  At the CPC meeting, I     expressed my disquiet         at their lateness (the pot calling the kettle black)

                At the March meeting the following was discussed:
                                Precinct boundary update.
                                Review implementation – grants system proposal
                                New NSW Housing codes
                                New community planning framework & consultation.150 year celebration.
                                State of wheelie bins after collection.
                                Suggestions for a cleaner neighbourhood.
                                Police precinct briefings.

                Will be acting as Chairman at the next meeting.
10                 HAKOAH CLUB SITE (27/2)
                The matter has been referred to Bill for advice.
                Although not in our precinct, it is a major development that will impinge on the community as a        whole and as such, I                 believe we should voice our views on same.
11                 WAVERLEY LUGAR BRAE PLAYERS [Feb 09]
                Are doing a production of Oklahoma from 23/5 to 30/5.
12                 OUTLINE OF NEW LAWS WITH RESPECT TO BUILDING NEW HOUSES & ALTERATIONS &               ADDITIONS
                Recommend that we ask Bruce Woolf, Convenor Rose Bay Precinct to give the presentation he        gave to his precinct             on the matter.
13                 MATTERS FOR THE AGENDA FOR THE JUNE MEETING
                Need to be given to the Chairman by the 3rd June.
14                 BOUNDARY CHANGES
                Received Council’s A4 flier, which was well done & has gone to everyone.
                Noted that the Sydney Water complex in Blair Street is within our precinct, however, the area            between the sea &                 Military Road is not, which seems a little strange.
15                 HAVE YOUR SAY [10/3]
                Peter Debnam acknowledged my response to the survey.
16                 NEW FREE “GREEN KNOWLEDGE: ENVIRONMENTAL LECTURE SERIES
                Starts on the 5th May @ Waverley Library
17                 SMH ORANGE & BLOSSOMING RELATIONSHIP WITH WAVERLEY [10/3]
                An interesting article.
18                 WAVERLEY COMMUNITY SAFETY COMMITTEE & POLICE REPORT
                a] Burglaries are on the increase as people continue to leave windows & balcony doors open.
                The police are requesting that we lock both.
                b] Alcohol & beaches – Council is looking at the same rules as it is in the street [i.e. that the alcohol can be confiscated].
                c] Vagrants behind the Pavilion – is becoming a real problem & Council is investigating its options.
                d] Graffiti – Tabled “Graffiti projects Update” April – May 2009 {I have a copy if anyone wants to look at]
                e] Crime – we have the highest rate in the State for steal from person & second highest for steal from retail store &      Fraud.
19                 WAVERLEY COMMUNITY SAFETY COMMITTEE [23/3]
                Nominated by Combined Precinct Committee & am on for a further two year period.
20                 PETER DEBNAM COMMUNITY REPORT [APRIL 09]
                Interesting item re Double Bay high rise, which will have an over powering effect on the area.
21                 RAMSGATE AVE & INCOMPLETE SIGNAGE [27/3]
                Matter raised by Steve Frost [resident]
                I advised that John Wakefield has always been available for to provide information & answer questions.
                That this matter will be raised at our next meeting.
22                 FORMER POLICE STATION WAIROA AVE [4/3]
                After a complaint, I wrote under delegated authority with respect to the latest DA.
                Request that my actions be endorsed.
23                 USE OF SOFT SURFBOARDS BETWEEN THE FLAGS [4/4]
                This is a matter that has been raised previously & is handled by Council’s Lifesaving Committee      that is Chaired by Cl            Joy Clayton.  I have again raised the issue & I have been advised it will be    dealt with.
                I have also spoken to the President of BSBLSC who concurs with my view.
24                 WAVERLEY SELECTION CONSULTATION COMMITTEE [23/3]
                Nominated myself, as I was unable to contact Bill & advised if he wishes to attend, I will step aside.
                Request that my actions be endorsed.
25                 30A HASTINGS PDE & BACKPACKERS [21/4] 
                Advice from councils solicitors [Sparke Helmore] that there is not enough evidence to pursue an action.
26                 COMMUNICATIONS NETWORK
                I have spoken with Chris Maltby [previous Chairman of Bondi beach Precinct] & he feels that as an           option we share theirs, so that we have a greater appreciation of what is going on in the area.
            Recommend that we go that way.
            [They do have a minor problem with an individual who sends in silly/offensive items.] 
27                 PETITIONS POLICY (9/3)
                Council has produced a document, for which they are calling for comments by the 2nd May.
                The bottom line is that if accepted [under the rules] they only have to record & note what they do   with same [including           no action taken]
                I believe that where Council does not take any action, they should be required to set out in detail why.
                Recommend we indicate that.
28                 COUNCIL’S DEPARTMENTS AND SERVICES (AS AT 4/3)
                Refer to the bottom of the report.
29                 BONDI JUNCTION PLANNING REVIEW – RE-EXHIBITION (1/4)
                Is on display & comments required by the 13th May.
30                 PRECINCTS – CELEBRATE YOUR LOCAL HERO (25/30
                Council has invited Precincts to nominate local residents who have contributed to the community.

 
30 



Council's Departments and Services For all enquiries:
Phone: 9369 8000                  Email: waver@waverley.nsw.gov.au
General Manager's Unit

General Manager: Tony Reed
Key Planning and Policy Documents:
 Management Plans
Annual Reports

Public Works and Services
Director: Mark Wood
Key locations on our website: 
Resource Recovery
Paid Pick-up Service
Bondi Junction Town Square Planning Beaches and the Coast
Lifeguards

Planning and Environmental Services
Director: Peter Brennan
Key locations on our website: 
Development and Building Control
Environmental Management
Local Environmental Plans & Development Control Plans Building Waste, Hoardings, Truck Zones
State of the Environment Report
Environmental Workshops and Events
Greenwave Projects

Corporate and Technical Services
Director: Bronwyn Kelly
Key locations on our website: 
Employment Vacancies
Parking in the Waverley Council Area Waverley Cemetery

 
Recreation, Customer and Community Services
Director: Meredith Wallace
Key locations on our website:
Library Homepage
Library Catalogue
Community Services Homepage
Services for Older People
Meals on Wheels and Shopping Service Child Care
Venue Hire
Parks, Gardens, Trees, Local Walks (Planning and Environmental Services Department takes enquiries on trees on private property)
Bushcare


 
Combined Precincts Meeting     received 17/3/09
Wednesday 12 November 2008
Middle Room, Council Chambers
6.30pm to 9pm
DRAFT
MINUTES
 
Chair: Peter Quartly (North Bondi)
 
Councillors in attendance: Clrs Sally Betts(Mayor), Tony Kay, Joy Clayton, Mora Main, Prue Cancian
Council officers in attendance: Meredith Wallace, George Bramis, Chris Maclean, Beverley Essers, Annette Trubenbach, Leisa Simmons, Melanie Wheeler, Debbie Roussakis (minutes)
 
Precinct Executives in attendance (with voting rights): 
Peter Lynch, Don Slattery (Bondi Junction), Alma Douglas (Bronte), Norman Brown (Bronte Beach), Steve Latta, Marcus Obermeder (Penkivil/Waverley), Ludovico Fabiano, Robyn Fabiano (South Bondi/Watson), Danny Caretti (Charing Cross), Simon Swifte, Steve Deszoeke (Queens Park), Michael Lewis (Dover Heights), Hillary Goldsmith (Diamond Bay/Vaucluse), Virginia Milson ( Bronte Beach), Sue Russell (West Bondi), Bill Stavrinos (       North Bondi)
 
Other attendees: Officer Mike Kloos (Waverley Police), Tony Reed, Mark Woods
 
Apologies: Clr Wakefield, Clr Coburn, David Spicer, Keith Bryers, Erica Rink, John Lewis, Chris Maltby, Colin Peacock. 
 
	 
	Item
	 

	1
	Welcome and Introductions
        Tony Reed (General Manager) introduced Mark Woods, Director PW&S, and re-affirmed Council’s commitment to the Precincts and Combined Precincts. Mark encouraged the Precincts to use Service Desk for any issues in Council infrastructure and could otherwise be contacted on his email.

 

Nominated Voters
        It was noted that there were not more than two members from each precinct present.

Motion 1:  That all present vote.

Moved: Alma Douglas; Seconded: Peter Lynch
For the motion: Unanimous
The motion was carried.
 
Confirmation of previous minutes (24 July 2008)
        The minutes were confirmed subject to Peter Quartly being noted as a Precinct Executive in attendance with voting rights. 
Moved: Alma Douglas; Seconded: Peter Lynch.
For the motion: Unanimous
The motion was carried.
 
	 
 
 

	2
	Business arising
Electronic Planning Information (DA’s) – George Bramis
        George Bramis (GB) informed the Combined Precincts (CP) of current details as they are known into an e-planning system.
        Currently applicants can obtain Sec1 Certificates online. The intentions of moving towards an electronic system are to improve certificate application, make information more accessible and by partially removing the human factor as applications are manually checked; to free up resources and use them elsewhere. 
        DA Tracking is presently available but the problems associated with it are effectively a technical issue related to land and DA software. It is felt that the application is not utilised effectively at the moment and requires further funding to improve the service. Online DA lodging and assessment is a possibility in the future. GB advised the CP that it is being pursued in the next financial year and has the support of Peter Brennan.
        Presently there is a map info service (Exponare) which has a digital cadastre of the LGA and enables details of a property to be viewed. Pictometry is being pursued which will enable perspective views from various directions i.e. N, S, SW etc, of a dwelling/property and 3D photo views. The benefits of such software will include the identification of height, area and volume which are important aspects for DA Assessments. As architects all work digitally, provided the software is compatible the above information is all attainable as well as other architectural elements such as   sun position and shadows. The issue is related to cost at present.
        Questions and comments were then invited.  The question was raised as to whether an e-system would cost the applicant more when submitting a DA and why it was even necessary when e-copies are already supplied on application. GB noted that residents/other applicants would have to engage a designer/architect in which case digital copies as well as hard copies are already provided.
        Don Slattery then raised the issue of why a hard copy was needed at all if the general outlook is towards an e-system. GB noted that Council is not suggesting that they wish to be paperless by having an e-planning system, but rather that the quantity of paper will be reduced. Council is yet to go down the path of having everything purely electronic hence why hard copies are still required at present. 
        It was questioned whether the software could be accessed from home and the CP were informed that it could be through the Council website.
        Don Slattery questioned possible timing/funding etc for the e-planning system. GB advised that it is subject to funding but appropriate timing would be based upon the LEP which is under review. The Department of Planning (DoP) has scheduled the LEP to be completed by March 2011. Council have set a target to have it completed by March 2010 to overcome delays from the State Government. It would therefore be unproductive to use current LEP requirements seeing as some will become redundant. Council is waiting to be in line with the gazettal of the LEP.
 
Events Coordination – Chris Maclean
        Chris Maclean (CM) provided an overview of events in 2009 and informed the CP that Council has been running events for quite some time, such as the Festival of the Winds which had its 30th year this year. It was advised that a strong need to co-ordinate events over the last 1½ - 2 years arose hence the formation of the Event Co-ordination Project which has a team of approximately 20 people and covers most departments and divisions within Council.
        The team have developed a master calendar and attempt to get a 12 month planning period. Events are advertised on the Council website, Waverley in Focus, etc. and one of the main aims of the project is to standardise events. To do this there are application forms, checklists and other material which provide the necessary guidelines for running events in a Council venue. 
        The CP were informed of the type of events held which include:
         Council events; The South American Festival , Festival of the Winds, Global Table 
         Partnered events; Flickerfest.
         External; held by promoters/fundraisers.
        In future the team hopes to increase the outcome of events by having more fundraising to help raise revenue to run events successfully.
        Questions and comments were then invited. Norman Brown asked what venues were offered by Council to hold events. CM informed the CP that among many, some are the Bondi Pavilion, parks, the Mall, the Library, and the Mill Hill Senior Centre.
        The occurrences related to the grandstand and Waverley Pavilion were then questioned. Meredith Wallace advised that it is to be demolished. An exhibition will be on shortly detailing the preliminary concept plans.
        The question then raised was how Council handled complaints etc after an event. CM explained that there is a review and a de-brief so as to improve co-ordination next time. Some members the proceeded to express that there were too many joggers on the path that interfered with visitors to Sculptures by the Sea this year.
        Ludovico Fabiano wished to express his appreciation towards Council’s event management and agreed that all the events currently in the Waverley calendar did not occur in the past.
        CM advised that Council will be placing all information related to events on the website, in particular every event that is organised for the 150th Anniversary.
 
	 
 
 
 
 
 
 

	3
	Council update on Precinct Matters 
Precinct Boundaries - Meredith Wallace and George Bramis.
        Meredith Wallace (MW) informed the CP of the lengthy process in reviewing the boundaries and that in a paper to Council it was advised that precinct boundaries adhere to ward boundaries; there was no common view on what occurs within boundaries though at areas such as Charing Cross. 
        MW then described the process by which the proposed boundaries came to be; elements such as schools, shopping centres, i.e. architecture of an area, natural and topographic boundaries, major roads and demographics were all considered. Furthermore, where possible Council attempted to simply the complexity of current precinct boundaries and keep them within ward boundaries. 
        MW requested that executives provide feedback at the end of the session and that all information gathered will be tabled in a report to Council in December.  
        GB then proceeded to explain the two maps – ‘Proposed changes to precincts’ and ‘Proposed changes with wards’. 
        Questions were then invited as comments were to be placed on notes on maps posted around the room.  It was questioned why North Bondi precinct came down to Ramsgate Ave and not Warners Ave as agreed to in a previous meeting. MW expressed that this was a majority vote not a unanimous vote and the logic behind it was the commonality of beach frontage on Warners Ave. There are no properties in North Bondi or Ramsgate Ave that front the beach.
        Sue Russel asked why West Bondi precinct has been removed entirely as a precinct. MW explained that the demographics were considered and as little interest was generated in West Bondi it was recommended it be absorbed into Bondi Beach precinct.
        GB advised that collector districts were also used when deciding on the proposed changes i.e. ABS Census Collection Districts. Road hierarchy also played a factor and the boundaries lie down the centre of a road. 
 
Review Implementation - Meredith Wallace and Annette Trubenbach
 
        Guidelines and recommendations are currently being prepared as to how precincts can allocate the proposed funding of $1500. It was advised that fridge magnets with a calendar are targeted for each precinct area (separate to the $1500.)
        Alma Douglas questioned the need to sign off on the agreement and whether there was a penalty if precincts did not commit to it. MW informed the CP that there was a need to be transparent where public money was allocated hence the agreement and that only Council could decide on financial matters of the organisation. 
        Alma Douglas expressed that she did not believe that precincts should handle money maters. She advised the CP that Bronte precinct have discussed this matter in the past and agreed that they did not wish to handle money matters.
        It was argued by some members of the CP that flyer distribution was not successfully delivered in the past even though in contrast to this Waverley in Focus had been.
        Chair suggested that everyone takes away the report and reads it and forwards any feedback to their respective ward Councillors.
        Virginia Milson advised that Bronte Beach precinct distribute their own flyers and it has been a successful process for them. The Report however suggests that printing and distribution of flyers be the responsibility of each precinct. It was felt that the printing, in particular, could be a problem for the precincts as Council has all the contacts with the printers. MW expressed that it is difficult for Council to follow up on each precincts wishes and this proposal was a means to standardise matters and allow each precinct to control their own way of handling advertising etc.
        MW advised that some precincts use a number of or any one of the following methods such as email, internet, flyers, ads etc. but there was some commonality like the internet, fridge magnets, and newspaper ads. It is expected and accepted that not everyone wants to print flyers or uses the same methods to attract residents to meetings
        Members of the CP argued against fridge magnets as scheduled dates change and they debated that it was onerous for precents to find printers. MW advised that Council could provide contacts fro printers if that was what was wished by a precinct.
        Virginia Milson questioned if Council will do the printing and then the precincts arrange for distribution. MW agreed that this could be arranged if that’s how a precinct wanted their flyers handled. If other precincts did not then they would not have to use the same method.
        The CP questioned what the benchmarks were. MW advised that the $1500 allowance could be used to print flyers and then that would be deducted from the allocation. The remainder could be spent on the distribution or something else. It was then questioned what if the general consensus of a precinct was to have flyers printed and distributed only and they did not wish to use monies elsewhere. MW advised that this would be fine.
        Danny Carretti expressed that leaflets are the lifeline for Charing Cross precinct as they are current. It is not possible to do group emails as they do not always necessarily reach everyone and it is evident that there is a problem with the distribution of flyers based on the turn-up at meetings.
        It was questioned whether this proposal was a cost cutting measure on councils part as the report states that $25,500 is currently spent per year on precinct advertising and flyers. By allocating $1500 to each precinct Council would save approximately $6,000. MW advised that the difference would be spent on a common element across all precincts such as fridge magnets or ads in the courier.
 
	 

	4
	Community Safety Presentation – Leisa Simmons & Melanie Wheeler
        Leisa Simmons (LS) and Melanie Wheeler (MeW) explained the reasons behind having a Community Safety Plan; to achieve community satisfaction and to seek funding from Federal and State governments. Work has been carried out on it over the last three years and information is based on ABS Crime Statistics, police audits, resident complaints etc.
        Issues considered are risk management (crowds), recorded crime (theft and assault), antisocial behaviour (urinating in public), noise, dumped trolleys, etc. Joy Clayton expressed that if trolleys were coin operated they would more likely be returned. MeW advised that the matter is being looked into at the moment by the Bondi Junction Place Manager. Currently the agreement Council has is for trolleys to be regularly collected.
        LS explained that graffiti is the priority issue at present. Current Council strategies involve removal, Civic Pride, public education and awareness, Juvenile Justice Partnership and others. It was advised that juveniles in the system were not necessarily in the program because they were prosecuted for graffiti but other offences also. In this strategy, Council have identified ‘hot spots’ and every two weeks the program goes to these sites and cleans them,
        MeW informed that there are 8-10 recommendations to overcome graffiti such as; 
         Street art/murals; good in some cases and areas but sometimes it has been indicated that they are hated more than the graffiti tags.
         Explore CCTV
         Localised education programs for adolescents.
But there are issues associated with each recommendation. On heritage buildings for examples there are problems in putting up murals, hence the need to explore CCTV. Also, buildings such as the Telstra building are not Council owned and therefore cannot be cleaned according to Council’s discretion. Unless there is offensive graffiti on the building, Telstra have their own contractor to clean it. 
        Another project Council is working on is with St Catherine’s and the graffiti on the bus shelter. The students take pictures of tags everyday and collate information in order of identifying the taggers.
        Bondi promenade is being considered as a place for artists to practice their skills. They would need to seek commission from Council to do so, but it is an avenue for gifted artists to exhibit their creativity while inhibiting taggers.
        Questions and comment were then invited. It was asked whether there exist any guidelines for private property owners to deter graffiti. MeW circulated a Council pamphlet - ‘Protecting your property from Graffiti’ which has tips and information for property owners.
        Tom Slattery wished to sate that to his knowledge there is little to no graffiti in Randwick and Woollahra and could not understand why there was so much in Waverley. LS and MeW expressed that Bondi and the beaches are popular spots for young people. The area is easily accessible by trains and public transport and since the 1960’s there has been reported graffiti in Waverley.
        Mora Main questioned if it were known where the graffiti taggers came from, i.e. if they are locals or from outside the LGA. The CP were informed that it was both. 
        Prue Cancian commented that a New Zealander she had met commented that the graffiti here was less opposed to the quantity in New Zealand.
        Joy Clayton advised that Auburn council have a ‘0’ tolerance to murals because graffiti artists then try to mimic the murals.
        Marcus questioned if there was graffiti proof paint as he had heard that Auburn Council utilise it. LS advised that there was such a product available.
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	General Business – Matters Raised
 
        A Motions report is being complied to review motions and what has occurred on account of these motions as raised at CP meetings. This information is being extracted and presented in a table with details such as the actions taken and further actions related to a motion. The Report to ET will give an overview of the precincts requests.
        An invitation was extended to an end of year event based on the feedback from the precincts. It is to be held on the 15/12/2008 and will provide an outlook on the work of precincts.
        Ludovico Fabiano wished to thank Council for taking note of the recommendations made in the Survey as evident by the Event s that has been organised.
This was endorsed by all.
        CP was advised of the recruitment of a Community Co-ordinator whose position will support the precincts. To date there have been three campaigns with advertisements in newspapers, online, via agencies, and through an internal process. It is nearing completion and more information will be known if the interested applicant will get the position by the end of year event.
 
House Safety
        Tony Kay raised the issue of house safety. Officer Mike Kloos informed all that a Security Risk Assessment is being carried out by Senior Constable Christine Jackson and she can be contacted on _____ for further information.
 
Review Implementation
        All members read the report and forward any feedback to their respective ward Councillors.
        Motion 2: Council continue to print and distribute flyers for precinct meetings.
Proposed: Alma Douglas         Seconded: Peter Lynch
For the motion: Unanimous
The motion was carried.
 
Precinct Boundaries
        Motion 3: The document ‘Precinct boundaries 2008 – Process and recommended outcomes’ should reflect that the CP were not asked to respond or provide any comments but are more than willing to do so. This is in reference to the paragraph “The PRC intended to consider any final comments…July CPC meeting”.
Proposed: Alma Douglas         Seconded: Peter Lynch
Discussion: Annette advised that memos were circulated at the last CP meeting. Feedback on the matter was retuned as well as numbers on attendance; the majority were unable to attend or have a representative present. It was argued that all but one precinct were informed.
For the motion: Unanimous
The motion was carried.
 
Next Meeting
        Beverley Essers is waiting for responses from precincts as to when their first meeting will be in order to schedule the first CP meeting.
        Beverley Essers also requested that precincts submit their minutes to her sooner.
        Chair for the next meeting will be South Bondi.
 
 
	 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 




 
End of document
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